
 
 

26th December 2021 
SRI LANKA TOURISM – MEDIA STATEMENT   
 
Unfounded and baseless allegations by Mr. Udayanga Weeratunga’s on social media on 26th 
December 2021 
 

1. WHY COVID-19 Insurance? 
 
Sri Lanka unlike many other countries does 
not have a mandatory Travel Insurance as a 
requirement for issuance of visa. Other 
countries that have mandatory travel 
insurance include Turkey, UAE, Thailand, 
and EU.  

 
During the COVID-19 Global health 
pandemic Sri Lanka implemented a COVID-
19 Insurance like Thailand to ensure that 
traveler can cover all costs in case they are 
diagnosed with COVID-19 during their stay. 

 
2. Benefits from the COVID-19 Insurance 

 
Travelers are fully covered up to USD 50,000 
for one month, currently at a cost of only 
USD 12.  In contrast to Thailand which cost 
USD 120-250.  
 
That some may consider the cost of USD 12 significant, for 1 month or approx. Rs. 80 
a day, reflects poorly on the type of tourism marketing conducted.   
 
Travelers are provided reassurance that all medical expenses are taken care of via the 
COVID-19 Insurance. Many standard travel insurances do not cover COVID-19, 
often leaving the traveler with no cover. COVID-19 Insurance ensures that the 
traveler is not a burden to the government of Sri Lanka in providing medical care if 
needed. 

 
3. Decision to have COVID-19 Insurance 

 
The COVID-19 Insurance is implemented by SLTDA in accordance with the approval 
of the Minister of Tourism and the Cabinet of Ministers.  
 
Sri Lanka Tourism Development Authority requests the public not to be misguided by 
false statements made on social media, lacking credibility nor knowledge as to the 
impact of a global health pandemic.  


